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September 9, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will authorize Metro to provide new, combined fare media with Sound Transit through Metro’s Human Services Ticket Program. This will allow participating Human Services agencies to purchase discounted fare media, at no extra cost to them, allowing their clients to transfer between Metro bus and Sound Transit Link light rail services without paying twice. 
On March 26, 2016, Metro reconfigured bus service to give riders better connections to the new Link light rail service to Capitol Hill and the University of Washington. As a result, more riders are likely to be transferring between Metro buses to Sound Transit Link service, including those participating in the Human Services Ticket Program. This ordinance would authorize the use of fare media that would enable these participants to transfer, while adjusting the price that human services agencies pay to account for intersystem transfer benefits as provided by the One Regional Card for All (ORCA) system.
Human Services Ticket Program recipients are among the most vulnerable members of our community. They have little or no income; many are homeless. The proposed ordinance would assist the human service agencies serving these clients, helping them expand their ability to travel and reach opportunities to improve their lives, furthering the goals of both King County’s Strategic Plan and the Equity and Social Justice program. 
Metro developed this proposal based on input from agencies serving and advocating for the homeless, and has worked closely with Sound Transit in shaping a proposal that will benefit customers of both agencies.  

I applaud Councilmember Upthegrove’s leadership on his proposal to raise the cap on the human services ticketing program and see this item as a companion piece in our collective efforts to serve our most vulnerable population of riders. 

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. Coming a year after Metro’s ORCA LIFT reduced fare program began, this legislation will further enhance access to public transportation services that many low-income community members depend on. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Chris O’Claire, Manager of Strategy and Performance, Metro Transit Division, at 206-477-5801 or via email at christina.oclaire@kingcounty.gov.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
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King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Rob Gannon, Interim General Manager, Metro Transit Division, DOT
Chris O’Claire, Manager, Strategy and Performance, Metro Transit Division, DOT
